UNIVERSITY CITY COUNCIL

STUDY SESSION

5th Floor of City Hall

6801 Delmar Blvd
February 8, 2016
5:30 p.m. 

The City Council Study Session was held in the Council Chamber, 5th floor of City Hall, on Monday, February 8, 2016.  Mayor Shelley Welsch called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  In addition to the Mayor the following members of the Council were present:



Councilmember Paulette Carr 


Councilmember Arthur Sharpe, Jr.


Councilmember Terry Crow


Councilmember Michael Glickert.


Councilmember Rod Jennings - arrived at 5:50 p.m.
Also in attendance were Lehman Walker, the Director of Finance Tina Charumilind and Mr. James Torti and Ms Karen Lenk a partner and manager from Schowalter & Jabouri accounting firm,
Mayor Welsch asked if there would be any request to change the draft agenda of the upcoming council meeting.  Councilmember Carr requested that the purchase under the City Manager’s report be moved to after Resolution 2016 – 4 be heard before the City Manager’s report.  
Mr. Walker stated the study session would consist of a presentation by the City’s auditors from the accounting firm of Schowalter & Jabouri to present the results of the audit.  

Ms. Lenk provided a brief presentation to summarize the results of the audit.  She first spoke on the report on internal control related matters and advisory comments.  Ms. Lenk noted the adoption of the new accounting pronouncements GASB 68 and 71 relating to pension standards.  The second report was on the internal control related matters and advisory comments.  Ms. Lenk noted that in this report the auditors provide their various comments and suggestions for operating efficiency and improving internal control.  This year’s audit showed one deficiency that was a material weakness which related to the internal control of financial reporting which required significant audit adjustment entries and one deficiency considered significant that related to bank reconciliation procedures.  
     Other current year matters included expenditures exceeded those budgeted in the Grants, the Loop Special Business District and the Sewer Lateral funds.  It was recommended that Council formally amends to budget before the expenditure.  
     Next matter was on computer controls with auditor recommending Information Technology (IT) personnel assign user access with supervisor’s approval, but IT personnel would not have permission to make entries.  There should be a yearly review of user’s access privileges and the process should be documented.
     It was noted that certain Library materials, with a useful life of more than one year, should be capitalized.  

     The City should evaluate its internal control structure over the payroll function to ensure that payroll tax filings are made on a timely basis.  

Councilmember Glickert asked what was the auditor’s definition of timely.  Ms. Lenk stated that bank transfers done every month would be ideal.  She noted that there are multiple funds and multiple bank accounts so it varies as to which one may not be completed timely.
Mr. Walker said it should be noted that the answer was different from what was asked.  Ms. Charumilind stated that Councilmember Glickert was asking about the timeliness of the actual deposits in the bank were being made.  She stated the City makes a deposit every day however the bank reconciliation needs to assign each deposit item to a certain account, which sometimes takes more time.  

     Ms. Lenk said the final section of this report dealt with management’s response to the recommendations.

Mayor Welsch asked about the mention of not transferring the money in a timely fashion to an account if it was not handled in the budget amendments.  Ms. Charumilind provided an example of the police and fire pension fund noting that it is paid from the General Fund and then the property tax that the City receives needs to be transferred to the uniform pension account.  The bank sends money every month but new invested employees are added and cost of employees administering time can make this deposit a little short.  The City has to wait for St. Louis County to send money collected so the timing is off.  Ms. Charumilind stated the City will be reducing the number of accounts that money needs to be transferred to.  
Councilmember Crow said this is a finding that the City has had before.  He asked if the answer the City provides each year the same but the results are always the same.  Ms. Lenk said that uniform pension plan that occurred this year was not true in prior years.  She said the overall process in the bank reconciliation is a repeat finding but the individual incidences are different.
Councilmember Carr asked about the problem with the Loop Special Business District (LSBD) fund.  Ms. Lenk stated that was one of the funds that expenses exceeded the budgeted amount.  There were funds available but needed to be amended first.
Meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.
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